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• Superintendent Bob Thomas opened the meeting and welcomed Daniel Watson, who is the 
Committee’s new Board of Education representative. Co-chair Tomma Battle welcomed 
Committee members. 
 

• Executive Director of Teaching and Learning Shannon Jackson introduced a presentation about 
the YouScience aptitude program, which helps middle and high school students identify possible 
career choices, and helps the district design relevant programming.  
 

• Director of Career and Technical Education Keith Wilson and College and Career Specialist 
Christy Seals gave an overview of the program. South-Doyle Middle School principal Anthony 
Norris, assistant principal Katye Clemmons and 8th-grade counselor Maleka Tate discussed the 
program’s implementation at their school. 
 

• Assistant Superintendent and Chief Academic Officer Jon Rysewyk gave an update on the virtual 
learning program, including in-person and virtual enrollment by grade band and BOE District. 
(Numbers as of Sept. 4, 2020.) 
 

Grade band In-person enrollment Virtual enrollment 
Elementary 68.5% (17,658) 31.5% (8,103) 

Middle 63.6% (8,721) 36.4% (4,997) 
High 68.9% (12,953) 31.1% (5,852) 
Total 67.5% (39,332) 32.5% (18,952) 

 
 

BOE District In-person enrollment Virtual Enrollment Total 
District 1 58.9% (2,816) 41.1% (1,964) 4,780 
District 2 63.3% (3,806) 36.7% (2,206) 6,012 
District 3 64.8% (3,446) 35.2% (1,871) 5,317 
District 4 69.3% (3,512) 30.7% (1,553) 5,065 
District 5 66.2% (5,319) 33.8% (2,710) 8,029 
District 6 67.4% (7,170) 32.6% (3,461) 10,631 
District 7 73.4% (5,765) 26.6% (2,084) 7,849 
District 8 74.3% (4,394) 25.7% (1,516) 5,910 
District 9 66% (2,395) 34% (1,232) 3,627 

Non-zone schools 64.4% (578) 35.6% (320) 898 
Alternative schools 78.9% (131) 21.2% (35) 166 

Total 67.5% (39,332) 32.5% (18,952) 58,284 
 



 
 

• Director of School Culture Janice Cook gave a summary of the 1-2-3 Program, which assigns an 
adult to each student, performs a needs assessment for each family and works to support staff 
through the challenges of providing social-emotional support. 
 

• Co-chair Tomma Battle asked the Committee for guidance regarding community meetings, and 
the committee agreed to pursue a virtual community meeting in early December. 

 


